
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Maine EMS Board 
 
From:   Licensing    
 
Subject: Medway Fire Department Application  
 
Date:  March 28, 2025 
 
 
The Town of Medway is applying to the Board for a new non-transporting EMS license for the 
Medway Fire Department. The applicant has met all relevant standards for licensure in the 
Board’s rules, including an endorsement from their transporting ambulance service, the East 
Millinocket Fire Department.  
 
The Medway Fire Department was previously licensed by the Board beginning in April 2020 as 
a non-transporting EMS service. They licensed as a ground ambulance service with the Board in 
August of 2021 and the town terminated service licensure in August 2022. The process of 
termination was compliant with the Board’s rules.  
 
During the public comment period initiated for the current application process, one (1) public 
comment was received by email from a citizen of Medway opposing granting the license. The 
citizen cites contentment with the transporting EMS service and a lack of resources within the 
Region as causes to deny a new service application. The town received a copy of the public 
comment and provided a written response for the Board to consider, which includes the fact that 
this application is for a non-transporting license but that the town has had public forum 
discussions about applying for a ground ambulance service license in the future as an alternative 
to paying an increased contract rate with their existing transporting ambulance service. Both 
documents are attached.  
 
The request of the Board is whether to grant, deny, or conditionally grant the non-transporting 
service license.  
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Adams, Melissa F (MDPS)

From:
Sent: Friday, February 28, 2025 7:16 PM
To: EMS Licensure
Subject: Town of Medway Application for EMS First Responder Application Comment

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

As a citizen of Medway, I would like to state my reasons for being against the approval of Medway’s EMS 
application.  
1. We are presently under contract with the Town of East Millinocket until July 1, 2025.
2. The quality of care is excellent currently with 24 hour coverage.
3. There is only limited health care dollars in the Katahdin Region.
4. Medway has only limited equipment and personnel.
5. Top quality health care is crucial for our area.
These are a few of the reasons this application should be denied.
Respectfully,
Citizen of Medway
Bruce M. Cox


















